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NEWSLETTER 
MAY 2021 

We have: 

Maintained the strength of governance by retaining and recruiting a multi-

skilled board of Trustees / Management Committee who are dedicated to 

achieving community accountability and by providing effective governance 

and management of the Parish Hall. 

 

Responded to COVID-19 to ensure the Hall meets legislative and safety 

requirements and remains well maintained well supported by Committee 

members and volunteers. 

 

Maintained effective administration and communication through the effective 

services of our Secretary, Maxine Difford. 

 

Upgraded the Parish Hall, Community and Heritage Website with the support 

and major contribution of a community volunteer, Martin Bond. https://

ewph.uk/  

 

Undertaken a Community Survey to inform our Strategic Business and 

Improvement Plan for the Hall We held the survey during October 2020 and 

collected the views and ideas and needs and aspirations of our community. 

There were 40 completed questionnaires. https://ewph.uk/survey-2020/  

 

Agreed the installation of internet / Wi-Fi and through the focus provided by a 

small project team made progress towards providing the facility at the Parish 

What has been happening during closure due to COVID 19? 

The Parish Hall Committee held its AGM on 12th May and reviewed the year. 

While the Hall has remained closed for the year due to COVID 19 a number 

of achievements were highlighted.  

We have: 

• Maintained the strength of governance by retaining and continuing to 

recruit a multi-skilled board of Trustees / Management Committee who 

are dedicated to providing effective governance and management of the 

Parish Hall. 

• Responded to COVID-19 to ensure the Hall meets legislative and safety 

requirements and remains well maintained well supported by Committee 

members and volunteers. 

• Maintained effective administration and communication through the 

effective services of our Secretary, Maxine Difford. 

• Upgraded the Parish Hall, Community and Heritage Website with the 

support and major contribution of a community volunteer, Martin Bond. 

https://ewph.uk/parish-hall/  

• Undertaken a Community Survey to inform our Strategic Business and 

Improvement Plan for the Hall. We held the survey during October 2020 

and collected the views and ideas and needs and aspirations of our 

community. https://ewph.uk/survey-2020/   

• Agreed the installation of internet / Wi-Fi and established a small project 

team who have made progress towards providing the facility at the Hall. 

• Supported a virtual Community Hub by securing community email 

distribution and website information. This has offered a vital community 

communication asset especially during lockdown. 

https://ewph.uk/parish-hall/
https://ewph.uk/survey-2020/


The Parish Hall Committee have planned to run the following events from 
September 2021 within the permitted COVID 19 requirements. 

Sunday 12
th
 Sept. 10.00 to 12 noon Monthly Community Brunch 

Sunday 12
th
 Sept. 12 Noon Monthly Draw at the Brunch 

      

Sunday 10
th
 October 10.00 to 12 noon Monthly Community Brunch 

Sunday 10
th
 October 12 Noon Monthly Draw at the Brunch 

      

Friday 15
th
 October Start 19.30 prompt Community Quiz Night 

      

Sunday 12
th
 Nov. 10.00 to 12 noon Monthly Community Brunch 

Sunday 12
th
 Nov. 12 Noon Monthly Draw at the Brunch 

      

Friday 10
th
 Dec. To be confirmed Christmas Tree Lights 

      

To be confirmed To be confirmed Christmas Community Lunch 

      

Sunday 12
th
 Dec. 10.00 to 12 noon Monthly Community Brunch 

Sunday 12
th 

Dec, 12 Noon Monthly Draw at the Brunch 

      

Friday 17
th
 December Open from 19.00  

to 22.00 
Community Pub Christmas 
Party Night 

Parish Hall Committee Community Event Programme  

from September to December 2021 

Stay in Touch 
Website: https://ewph.uk/parish-hall/   

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/EastWorlingtonParishHall/ 

Twitter: https://twitter.com/Worlington17 

Booking the Hall 
Book On-line: https://ewph.uk/parish-hall/book-the-hall/  

Contact Our Booking Secretary: Maxine Difford 

Email: bookings@ewph.uk or Phone: 07841847564  

https://ewph.uk/parish-hall/
https://www.facebook.com/EastWorlingtonParishHall/
https://twitter.com/Worlington17
https://ewph.uk/parish-hall/book-the-hall/
mailto:bookings@ewph.uk

